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Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) 
 
 
1. Q – How can I join the Pickleball Club and what is the cost?  

A – The cost is $20.00 for the year. You can see Bonnie Frye, who is treasurer of 
the club to pay your dues.   Membership forms are located at the clubhouse 
bulletin board or can be downloaded here. 
https://lvandev2.github.io/GLPC/assets/files/Membership.pdf 

 
2. Q – I’ve never played before. Are there lessons for beginners?  

A – Yes, there are lessons offered free by Phil Snape. The lessons are every 
Wednesday from 11:00 until Noon.  

 
3. Q – Do I need my own paddle and balls to play?  

A – The balls are provided at the court. Paddles may be borrowed from the 
Fitness Center. Most players have their own paddles.  

 
4. Q – What are the court times when I can play and when does the Pickleball Club use 

the courts?  
A – The courts are open for open play every afternoon and the additional times as 
shown on the Pickleball Court Schedule on the website.  

 
5. Q – Do I need to live in the park to join the club?  

A – Yes, as a resident or as a guest staying briefly with a resident. 
6. Q - What is "Stacking" in pickleball and how can it be done legally?  

A - Stacking is a strategy used in pickleball when players on a team are not in 
traditional positioning and are instead rearranged in order to keep one player on a 
particular side of the court. The shift usually takes place after the serve. The key 
to doing this legally, is knowing which player serves and which player receives 
the serve. The simple way to remember this is by the score. If your score is even 
(after a side-out) the first player, which began the game as the server, serves (or 
receives on a side-out). If your score is odd, the other player begins. 


